
 

 
 

CAMDEN TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES 
TOWN OF CAMDEN INDIANA  

February 9, 2022 
 
 

The Camden Town Council met in a legally advertised meeting on Wednesday, February 
9, 2022 at 7:00 PM in the Camden Library Reading Room. 

 
Those present were, President: Brent Deel, Mark Schock and Andrew Robison, Clerk 
Treasurer Jeff Sieber, Utility Superintendent Jerry Snavely, Marshal Jill Hammond and 4 
guests. 

 
Mr. Deel lead the group in the Pledge of Allegiance after opening the regular stated 
meeting. 

 
A motion was made by Mr. Robison and a second from Mr. Schock to approve the minutes 
of the January meeting as well as all Dockets and reports submitted. 

 
Utility Superintendant Jerry Snavely reported that meter reads should be done next week, 
however, due to weather, estimates may need to be done for this month. He will wait and 
see how much snow melt we have before then. 
He reported that the new heaters have been ordered and are due in at any time. 
Snavely said that street cleaning after the recent snow storm went well. Council members 
commended him and Codey on the fine job that was done. They stated they had received 
several compliments on how well the snow was handled. 
Mr. Snavely also stated he would be getting in touch with Duke Energy to reach out to the 
Engineer regarding the LED changeover for the red flashing light. 

 
Marshal Jill Hammond submitted her report as attached. She also stated that she has a 
few Ordinance violation letters that are being ignored and she will be sending out second 
notices and then violations will be sent to the courts for Attorney Briggs to follow thru with. 
She also stated that she will soon begin sending golf cart permit renewal letters to those 
residents with carts as their expiration dates approach. 

 
Clerk Treasurer, Jeff Sieber reported that the new Credit Card Company that he was 
originally going with has been notified to cancel the contract due to changes they wanted 
to make. He stated the town will be going thru a different company and that the change 
would be up and running by the first of the month and be in operation for the next round of 
bill paying. This company will give the customer more options in ways of paying their bill on 
line. 
Clerk Sieber presented the second installment for the Wastewater Planning Grant for 
approval and council signature. 



 

 
 

Joe O'Donnell from a Partnership for a Drug Free Carroll County presented the council 
with a memo from the Governor stating that he would like to see Narcan boxes in public 
areas of each county and town. The county organization is requesting approval to place a 
box somewhere on a town owned property. After questioning O'Donnell regarding the 
liability to the town and who would be responsible for the meds, the council voted by a 
motion by Mr. Schock, seconded by Mr. Robison to allow a box be placed on the Med 
Center if the Center employees were ok with the placement. 

 
Ken Smith asked the council for permission to continue with the grant process for the 
relocation of the Hunt Drain. They stated he had complete approval to continue as long as 
he worked within the perimeters of the grant. Mr. Smith was also given blanketed 
permission to pursue any future grants and monies that would benefit the town. 

 
Mr. Schock asked Mr. Smith if he knew of any grants available that would help Mr. Mylet 
with the work he is doing on the old Select Seed building. He stated he would have to look 
into it and see what there may be. 

 
The Town Office will be closed on February 21, in observance of President's Day. 

Next meeting will March 9, 2022. 

Mr. Robison made a motion, seconded by Mr. Schock to adjourn at 7:30. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Attest: Council: 

 
 
 

Brent Deel - President 
 
 
 

  

Jeff Sieber 
Clerk Treasurer 

Mark Schock 

Andrew Robinson 



 

 
 
 
 
 

Camden Police Department Monthly Report for January 2022 
 
 

Calls for service: 24 
Assisting Another Agency: 6 
Gun Permits: 2 
Ordinance Violations: 12 
Traffic Contacts: 7 

 
 
 
 

Camden Police Department 
Chief Jill Hammond 
Chief Deputy Steven Tkachuk 
153 West Main Street 
Camden, Indiana, 46917 
574-686-2121 
marshal@townofcamden.org 


